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August 2023
Dear Confirmands & Parents,

Confirmation Sunday is just over 2 months away. It is a time where your student will Affirm their Baptism and take responsibility for their faith.  Here are the dates of special events prior to Confirmation and information for you:
· Confirmation will be held during 10:30 worship on Sunday, October 29.   

· 9th Grade students are now part of High School Ministry.  We meet on Wednesday evenings from 7:05-8:05 in the Youth Room starting September 13 (you no longer attend Wednesday night Confirmation lessons).  
· There will be a Summer 2024 Trip meeting on Wednesday, September 6 at 7 p.m. in the youth room. If you are interested in being a part of the trip this summer, we encourage parents and students to come to that meeting!
· You and your parents will be part of “The Celebration of Passage” on Wednesday, October 25, 6:30-7:30 p.m.  A letter will be sent with more information about this special worship service in October.
· We will also meet on Saturday, October 28, from 10 a.m. to 12 Noon.  We will rehearse the Confirmation Service and you will present your Faith projects to Jessi and Pastors Jared.
Please contact us if you have any questions.  This is a very exciting time in your faith! (
Pr. Jared Rakness







Jessi Rakness
jared@westnidaros.org






jessirakness@gmail.com 
West Nidaros Office
office@westnidaros.org

Faith Project
Students will be asked to create a tri-fold display that needs to include the following items:
· Name

· Baptism story – Talk to your parents. Who baptized you? Where were you baptized? Who were your sponsors? Include a picture!

· Bible Verse – Include a Bible verse that has stood out to you and explain why.
· Faith statement – What does your faith mean to you?

· Faith Web – Who has influenced your faith life? Parents, grandparents, siblings, friends, camp counselor, pastors, youth directors, teacher, etc

· Future – Where do you see yourself involved in church in the future? How are you going to use your faith in everyday life? 
Feel free to be a creative as you’d like! If words aren’t your forte but love to draw or create some sort of collage of pictures, go for it! 
These projects will be displayed on Sunday, October 29 for the congregation to look at! So please make them look nice! You can purchase tri-fold boards at any office supply store. 
All projects are due on Saturday, October 28.  We’ll share them with each other when we meet for the Confirmation rehearsal at 10:00 a.m. on October 28.  

Remember, this is intended to be something helpful to you – not busy work.  Have fun with it and don’t stress over it!!  

